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               Members of the Wild Trout Trust

Website: http://wwffg.tripod.com/
OCTOBER 2011 NEWSLETTER

Last Meeting:-  12th October – John Dixon and Richard Cripps swapped dates, so we had John’s talk on ‘Fishing In Zimbabwe – tiger/bass fishing’……
 Kalashnikovs, Crocs and Tigers (as in Fish)

At our October meeting at HQ Shaw, we were treated to a highly professional and interesting account of John Dixon’s recent fishing holiday in Zimbabwe.  His intro. to fishing in this troubled, but beautiful country, he explained, came via his friendship with former students of his at Lacock Agricultural College. Students of course who came from, and returned to, farming communities in Zimbabwe after completion of their tuition. Their repeated invitations were at last taken up, and John ventured pleasurably into this land crammed full of fishing opportunity - onto impressively large lakes and rivers populated also, (and alarmingly), by crocodiles. The even more dangerous presence of nearby herds of unruly and unpredictable hippopotomus tended also to ‘concentrate the mind‘. 

Resembling the somewhat courageous but foolhardy stance of the ‘standing-up in a hammock’ man, John recounted how his already high state of ‘anxst’ (from fishing in a lake menaced by crocodiles, in a frail and unstable two-man canoe) was not helped by his host’s apparent insistence on standing up in the cockle-shell craft to pursue his fishing! The fishing itself was stupendous. The mighty tiger-fish was as razor-sharp, toothy and powerful as its reputation, and numerous other fly-caught species such as freshwater bass provided superb additional sport. Things that will remain in his memory for ever. As will the Kalashnikov assault machine guns welded to the arms of the sleeping (Cripes?) security guards posted overnight on the perimeter gates ‘guarding’ his host’s farm compound. All this under huge skies and spectacular sunsets which I am sure John and his family will remember for the rest of their lives. 
Thank you John on behalf of all the members present that evening for a fascinating account of your Zimbabwe adventure. 

                                                                                                               Courtney
Our next Guild Meeting – Wednesday 9th November 2011. We are looking forward to Richard Cripps talk on ‘The Fascination of the Quarry’. 
Sounds intriguing – don’t miss it!
The Rivers Meeting is scheduled for 3rd November’11 at the Shaw Hotel commencing at 7:30pm. Jon and John will give us their reports on the Frome and Devon Rivers. Would all River Members please attend. It would be helpful if they would e-mail their Catch Returns now, from the Frome to Jon Jonik and from the Devon Rivers to John Williams before the meeting to enable the returns to be collated and presented at this meeting.
The meeting will include news on the fishing, deciding dates for working parties and stocking the River Frome.
The Agenda:    1. Season 2011                                                                                              2. Review River Frome                                                                                               3. Review Rivers Mole & Yeo
FISHING FOR GRAYLING
Richard Cripps has very kindly made arrangements with Mrs. Roz Walker for WWFFG Members to fish the River Wylie for Grayling on Sunday 13th November.
At our last Guild Meeting in September, Members were asked if they were interested in a days fishing and at least 10 names were registered.
Mrs. Walker has given the WWFFG favourable rates for the days fishing ….
£20pp for 10 Members or over and £25pp for 8 Members or under.
This is a great deal for this famous chalk stream!

 Richard says there is plenty of fishable water and that he will meet us all            and distribute maps and advice! 

Rods must give fish returns for Fishery records.
So we now need definite commitments from you!
Please let me (Robert) know by e-mail no later than the 6th November.
Details of where to meet Richard and which of the two beats you will be fishing, will be given to you later.
CALLING ALL CUPS…

Would Guild Members who were presented with their winning Cups or Trophies

in February this year, please return them to Robert at November’s Guild Meeting. 

They will then be engraved for the 2011 Winners for presentation at the AGM in February’12.                                     Thanks.

A Day’s Boat Fishing on Chew Reservoir – 25th September 2011
Weather-wise, can we ever get a clement fishing day on Chew Lake? 
Where there is a lovely rippling breeze, a humid day not too sunny, where flies are hatching in their millions?   The answer is a definite NO!!

Sunday 25th September was a lovely morning as we had breakfast at Woodford Lodge. Looking across the reservoir and tucking in to a full English one could see ripples turning to waves and an eerie mist descending from the Mendips.

Six Members walked to the boat jetty full of anticipation of the day’s events.

It was quite a harsh south-westerly blowing up the main body of the lake but Tim and I persevered even though being uncomfortable riding ‘white horses’.

The afternoon arrived and the net remained dry. There was some action after we had fled for shelter behind Denny Island and a fish on the hook splashed once then never seen again. Another one broke the fluoro at the dropper knot, and then  another was lost as it was played to the net!
We heard later that Andy Greatwood on the tiller and William Arney[image: image1.png]


 had sensibly motored to Villice Bay and anchored in the calmer water.
Unbelievably the afternoon’s weather became sunny with the wind dropping making  excellent fishing conditions. We ventured out from hiding and steered towards the Sailing Club’s ramp area and straight away were into fish, in fact three within ten minutes. At last after searching the lake we had found the fish!     But it was time for the weigh-in, so we had to leave.
 I cannot understand the fact that the Sailing Club was having a busy day with their competitions with possibly 40 sailing boats being launched. Wouldn’t one think that all the commotion of noise and the flapping of sails would have spooked the fish?

I love fly fishing as it’s such an unpredictable sport, never the same from day to day!

As the photo confirms, Andy G. won the Henderson Trophy in great style with 5 beautiful rainbows for 9lbs.04ozs. He caught those fish on a  Bibio fly. Congratulations Andy, on such a difficult day!
Rob E. came second with 3 trout for 5lbs.09ozs. fishing a dry Daddy-long-legs and a red Dial Bach. With a Rainbow of 2lbs.03ozs. this was the heaviest trout and won the bottle of plonk. Hurrah!!

Well done, William A. coming 3rd with one fish for 2lbs.
On a day like that I think we all deserved a prize!      Still, all good fun !

CHRISTMAS HAMPER COMPETITION  -  Sunday 23rd October 2011
Mill Farm Trout Lakes, Worton. Nr Devizes. SN10 5 UW

We will meet at  Mill Farm Trout Lakes.
Rods in at 9:00am fishing to 3:00pm on a 3 Fish ticket £23.
(Please note the three-fish ticket has been increased to £23 not £21 as stated in the last Newsletter).
A Great ‘M&S Goodies Hamper’ is to be won for the heaviest bag of 3 fish.

A Bottle of fishing plonk for the heaviest trout. This is the last of the ‘competition days’ this year on the Guild’s calendar so hope to see lots of Members on the day.
See page 8.
LADIES NIGHT DINNER
We are all looking forward this Annual Celebration on Friday 28th. October.

The order of events of the evening –  A  glass of sherry or a soft drink when we arrive.  7:30 for 8:00pm sit-down.  There will be a present for each of our Lady Guests and a Table Quiz. After the delicious Dinner,  Chairman John D.C. will make a speech which will include his nomination for the Annual Chairman’s Trophy.
Then it will be the turn of the Great Rod Raffle 
SIX  fabulous prizes including 3 rods to be won.
The general raffle will then be drawn.

 FISH TAILS…….

 October Hatches 
Large dark olives are hatching again in the morning to mid afternoon,  Iron Blues and Pale Wateries for dry fly lovers on rivers. The green sedge or sandfly will still be seen. In our reservoirs and lakes, trout will still be feeding on corixae, shrimps, crane flies and most importantly, the ever faithful bloodworm or buzzers.

[image: image2.png]



Knotting Fluorocarbon                                                                                                     The key with fluorocarbon is to moisten the knots as they are being tied. Because of the manufacturing process and materials these become frail under heat, believe it or not the simple act of pulling a knot tight creates heat and can weaken a knot. Tied to manufacturers recommended knots (shown on the packaging) simply put the knot in your mouth and moisten with your tongue as it is pulled tight. This dissipates the heat and leaves the knot much stronger.
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What do you call a fly fisherman who can't get enough fishing?
A Nympho!               (Whoops, sorry about that one!)
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Fly fishing for Bass on the beach is a fabulous sport and one that is growing rapidly in popularity. Although we sometimes fish in early spring, we start the season proper in late April or early May, by which time the last of the Spring gales should also have passed. In November of last year we were truly familiar with our fishing beach - we knew its moods and we knew where we could take liberties. We knew where we could risk an extra five minutes before a sandbar disappeared, or maybe wade across a lagoon to the next point. But not now. Over winter everything has changed beyond recognition. The learning process has to start all over again and early beach walks in March are when the re-education begins.      (Crab Fly)                                                                                                                                    Chris Ogbourne
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A shark is the only fish that can blink with both eyes.
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If you have gone fishin’ put a sign up on your door! Check this out!       http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=IqdtzJvliMk
Not Many People Know That!
As Michael Caine used to say, (I’m afraid I can’t do the funny accent and delivery……but there again, in print, I feel I probably could) the following facts may be of intense interest to a bored audience. Here goes:-
The practice on all society waters is to give a wide berth, and not to approach, or cut in less than an arbitrary fifty yards above a fishing member, unless invited to do so….       (and I believe any such invitation was, in practice, the very lowest of low whispers?….this surely must be the very essence, if not the definition of Catch 22?)
Rules of The Piscatorial Society, 1836

The Mill Brook at Wallingford, which enters the Thames, is believed to be

the stream in Kenneth Grahame’s The Wind in the Willows. A trout of 5lbs 2ozs was once caught on a sunken Dunkeld at East Hagbourne (further upstream, to the West of Wallingford). Sadly it has become a winterbourne, drying up at times of drought.

D Barr (Raising?)
In 1869 near Newburgh where the Tay flows into the sea,

a gigantic salmon of 74lb was taken in the nets, and in his

mouth the scar of a hook…

Derek Barber    

There is not a record or even a big fish in it, but some of

the finest things fishing has given me I have found beside

the streams of the West Country in England.

Negley Farson.   Going Fishing, 1942
I first read ‘Going Fishing’ when I was a prisoner-of-war when a friendly

guard smuggled it into my cell. For a couple of months it was my only literature.

Negley Farson proved more than a solace, he was a revelation. Of all

the fishing books I had read, his was the best. It still is.

Hugh Falkus    (he was interned WWII in the infamous Colditz Castle)
                                                                                                              Courtney
This crossword was taken from a VERY OLD copy of T&S.  So old that John S, and Colin B. will not remember the answers!!
Please send Robert the answers (because I can’t work it out) by e-mail with your name.

 A good old bottle of fishing plonk will be awarded to the first correct entry taken out of the hat at the November’s Guild Meeting. 
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ACROSS                                                                 DOWN
1 Their fur makes good dubbing (7)                                                   1 Flattering (7)
6 Speak forcefully (7)                                                                         2 TC Ivens’s spider (5,3,7)
10 Cover (3)                                                                                        3 Auction offer (3)
11 Modern casts (7)                                                                            4 Orfe (3)
12 Buoyant lures (7)                                                                            5 Distress signal (1,1,1)
13 Writing fluid (3)                                                                              6 Firms sending goods abroad (9)
14 Tyers of flies (11)                                                                           7 Sources of hackles (5)
16 Useful fly-tying material colour (6)                                                8 Devon river (3)
17 Old multi-hook sea-trout lures (7)                                                  9 Biblical leader (5)
20 Rash (9)                                                                                          14 Group of ships (5)
21 Trade-mark (5)                                                                               15 Hearing organ (3)
24 Railway bridge over river (7)                                                        18 Automation (5)
27 Not dry (3)                                                                                    19 Alternative to bank (4)
28 Period (3)                                                                                      20 Popular wet-fly (7)
30 Peaked headgear (3)                                                                      22 USA (7)
31 Marine worm (3)                                                                          23 Pulled (7)
32 Helicopter (7)                                                                               25 Fish with live insects (3)
34 Fly body material (7)                                                                    26 Topmost (5)
36 Noah’s boat (3)                                                                             27 Aquatic bird (5)
37 Floor covering (3)                                                                         29 Hurried (3)
38 Midland reservoir (7)                                                                    33 Ship’s equipment (3)

                                                                                                           35 Flying animal (3).
(answers next month)
HAPPY FISHING……BOB
PS.

A Fisherman goes into the Fishmongers and buys six trout. The fishmonger asks "Do you want them wrapped sir?" The Fisherman replies "No thank you. Could you do me a favour though. Could you throw them to me gently one by one?"
 "Yes sir I can but why?" he enquired. "Well" explained the fisherman. "I have been fishing all night and all day. I haven't caught anything. If you throw me those trout and I catch them I can honestly say when I get home that I caught six trout."
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Colin Burbedge - Worthy Winner of 

2010 Christmas Hamper Competition.
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